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Promotions

House of Soke

Congratulations to Ronny Nelson on his promotion to the Black Belt rank of Hanshi

Congratulations to Dave Arnold on his promotion to the Black Belt rank of Hanshi

Congratulations to Anthony Leary on his promotion to the Black Belt rank of Hanshi

Congratulations to Marshall Shamsiddeen on his promotion to the Black Belt rank of Shihan

Congratulations to Michael Calabrase on his promotion to the Black Belt rank of Shihan

Congratulations to Sensei Muhammad Shamsiddeen on his promotion to the rank of Sandan

Crush Fitness

Congratulations to Jaxon Super on earning the rank of Green Belt

Congratulations to Adam Stern on earning the rank of Green Belt 

Congratulations to Eduardo Geraldo on earning the rank of Yellow Belt 


House of Soke

Ous! (effort & endure)- a major portion of my acquired knowledge the past 40 years came from the BSR students.  Thank you all, past and present students, and those who attended the commemoration of my 40 year anniversary Black Belt test under Master Orlando Centeno.  The House of Soke II hosted this event and the Next Level Seminar.  All who are interested in continuing their development are encouraged to contact Hanshi Leary at (704) 947-2522 or via email at learya@caromonthealth.org for a DVD copy of this seminar.  OS!!!…Soke Dwight Childress

House of Soke II

The schedule for KZI Advanced classes will be the 4th Saturday of every month from 9am-10am.  The first class was held Saturday February 26 at House of Soke II.  The main objective of this advanced class is to continually improve the skill level of Sensei’s in our system which would trickle down to colored belts.  Thank you to Sensei Trent Bullock for facilitating this class.  


BSR Modern Martial Arts School
Class schedule will be moved to 6:30pm - 7:10pm (kids) & 7:15pm-8:15pm (adults) on Tuesdays and Thursdays.  Sensei Montgomery will be the head instructor for the Tuesday & Thursday classes.  

Kyoshi Montgomery would like to thank Sensei Trent Bullock for the invitation to teach the advanced class on Saturday mornings. 
We welcome all students of BSR to visit our school anytime. 
This month will be our one year anniversary and we will have an open house cookout on Saturday, April 2.  All are welcome to attend.  
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Sapphire Dragons

All is well with Sapphire Dragons.

Good luck to Shihan Baker on the relocation of her Dojo.

Ken Zen Ichii Japan

All is going well.


KZI - Tennessee 

All is going well.
Sensei Calabrase has created a repository of/for photo's and other media available to all BSR black-belts. If anyone would like access please contact him at mcalabrase.com for access information. We also ask that all members please either upload their KZI/BSR photos or send them Sensei Calabrase to be included in the repository. Our specific goal is to get pictures from EVERY BLACK-BELT TEST possible but all KZI/BSR relevant photos are being sought. Sensei Michael Calabrase can be contacted via email at mcalabrase@bsrwarriors.com  Thank you for your assistance. 

Crush Fitness

Good news! As you know February brought us some challenges but we have prevailed. We are now located at SNAP Fitness, 1520 Route 55, in Lagrange (2 miles from Crush) and we have our own entrance.   Classes will resume at this new space on Friday, March 4th.  Thank you to everyone for your support and commitment to the KZI karate system during this transition.

Our web site will be up and running by March 11th at www.Kenzenichikarate.com             

Sensei Thaje Jeanty will be fighting on Saturday April 9th in the Martial Art Championships (7:30pm) at the Midhudson Civic Center.   Please contact Shihan Baker for tickets.

Welcome new student Mia DeRubeis   

Please submit your child’s report card.  Promotions are not only based on karate technique and skills,   but also on academic success. Shihan Baker reads all report cards as well as teacher comments.

Hudson Valley RyuTe Kan

All is going well.

Pearl’s of Wisdom

On March 5th, it was a beautiful thing to see “family” come together.  Watching everyone’s interaction with each other brings to mind a song by The O’Jays – “Family Reunion.”  If you never heard that song or you’ve known it all your life – listen to it now for the first time in relation to BSR/KZI.  

Who are we – BSR – KZI – Warriors?  I would like to also add we ARE family.  Past, present, and future came together to show love and support for each other.   A truly beautiful sight to behold.  I am honored to be a part of this family.  I am, have been, and always will be proud of each and every member of this family…. Namaste, Delores Childress
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SECULARIZATION (Of the dojo) by Sensei Joe Liggera

The first thing I wish to say to any readers of this is that I do realize that I am stretching the boundaries on secularization and its definitions.  I do, however, think that it does come very close to helping explain my point.

Usually in my trying to express myself in these writings I like to give a history of how my thought process started or what prompted it.  In this case it was a definite prompt and one that still annoys me.  I also wish to say this in no way speaks of the mindset I know to exist in the Keepers of the Dojos I am currently working with.  Still things happen.

I recently went to a class outside KZI and in my prepping to get ready was sitting on the floor when I realized nail clippings surrounded me.  Even as I write I have come to a pause in remembrance.  I immediately got up, got a floor duster and ran the floor with it.  My fellow students were treated to my loud diatribe describing what I felt the punishment should be for whomever had done this.  It was wide ranging for sure, everything from having to walk a gauntlet to a public flogging.  I think some were a little surprised at my vehemence but everyone very gratefully moved to let me sweep whatever else might be on the floor.

This leads me into my topic, which started from basic Dojo etiquette and its meaning and was furthered in a brief discussion with Soke.  From the earliest times the Dojo has been considered a place of learning.  It was a place where students learned the Art and the Respect and Discipline that went with it.  It also needs to be understood that it represents the Teacher as well.  These were big concepts and ones we still at least talk about today.

I cannot emphasize enough that the Dojo is not the gym.  Note the emphasis with my capitalization.  The lines are becoming blurred.  With the advent of huge publicity due to things like cage fighting and MMA martial arts has grown in popularity and as a business venture as well.  I am fine with that to a degree.  Someone has put out time and effort to provide a place of learning and unless independently wealthy they deserve a return to pay expenses and feed their families as well.  But there is a loss as well.

Soke a few years ago when we were going through a change in this area took us aside and mentioned to us how fortunate we were that Sensei, now Shihan, Baker had found us a space to continue in and that a roof was a wonderful thing.  Simple but wise words.  Now I will say I love a hardcore workout in a cold basement with no frills but I have to say that it stinks when that is ALL you have.  Right now it is 6 degrees outside and the idea of training up at say College Hill is less than appealing.  Right now I have a bad shoulder and the thought of rolling with some MATS sounds better than concrete.  And lastly sometimes that bathroom is just way better than the leaf barren bush we are trying to hide behind.

In teaching this lesson Soke gave us a few words and then waited to see if it would sink in.  Soke, sorry it took as long as it did.  It can be easy to take someone else’s work for granted.

To all who go into the Dojo whether a fully private facility, a rented room, or an open field, remember the respect that should be shown.  Please be mindful of your stuff.  Put thing in a neat order.  Be mindful of your fellow students.  Clean up after yourself.  Be respectful and courteous both to your fellow students and your instructors.  I do not wish to liken this as going to church as I am sure to offend some, but the idea is to enter into this with a certain reverence.  We take a journey in KZI that is one of Mind, Body, and Spirit.  It should be approached as such and not forgotten.  

One last illustration and I will bring this to a close.  My son went up for his Black Belt in 2005 and I gave part of his test and brought him “some love” as well.  I was very proud of his passage.  The week before he had had his Confirmation at church.  At the end I spoke of BOTH these spiritual passages as major points in his life.  I am glad to say on that day I did not look around and see nail clippings on the floor.

Thanks to all who keep and maintain our places of learning.
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